Minutes

NWSWD Board of Supervisors Meeting 


October 6, 2021
The Board of Supervisors of the Northwest Vermont Solid Waste Management District held their regularly scheduled board meeting on October 6, 2021 via zoom and at the St. Albans Town Hall at 6:30 PM.
	Supervisors Present:
Buermann, Bob – So. Hero                      

Danielle Choiniere – Alburgh - zoom
David Clark, - Fletcher - zoom
Doremus, Mark – Bakersfield 
Green, Tim – Richford - zoom
Supervisors Absent:
Kade, Barry – Montgomery
Others Present:
John Leddy, Executive Director

Pam Bolster, Business Manager - zoom
Richard Backer, EHS Manager

	Lambert, Paul – Georgia - zoom

Leitz,Tom - St. Albans City 
Micheli, Carlo – Swanton
Richards, Jim - No. Hero - zoom
Tuck, Joyce – Isle La Motte
Voegele, Al - St. Albans Town

St. Francis, April - Highgate

Tibbits, Jaime – Fairfield
Guests:  Dave Nightingale  HHW Facility Info.



Full Board Meeting
Chairman Al Voegele called the meeting to order at 6:42 PM.  

1) Agenda Review-Additions/Deletions:  No changes or additions. 
Ms. Tuck asked for Executive Session.

2)   Vote: Minutes of the August 4, 2021 NWSWD Board Meeting: 
Mr. Doremus asked for a changed, he was labelled as zoom but attended in person.  Mr. Clark made a motion to accept the minutes as amended, Mr. Doremus seconded.  All were in favor and the motion passed.
3) Public Comment:  None.
4)   New Business:
a) Directors Report:
Mr. Leddy noted that the summer operations continue high usage volumes but we are starting to see seasonal declines.  The HHW remote summer events are completed for the year but we continue to collect at the Georgia facility.  He noted the legislative session will start in January and Solid Waste Districts are in discussion about things they may want to present.  Producer responsibility in relation to packaging is being discussed.  Recycled materials are at near record highs.  
The compost crew is working 5 days a week collection food scraps.  Mr. Leddy has requested a discussion about the compost programs at the November meeting.

He noted that District Staff had been working on the budget for FY23 and he is looking at how in the next fiscal year the district can continue to offer all the services important to its mission.  Mr. Voegele asked Mr. Leddy about the status of the RFP for the Compost Route.  Mr. Leddy stated it was being worked on.  Discussion ensued.

b) Finance Report:
Mr. Voegele stated that Ms. Bolster had provided a written finance report. He asked if there were any questions.  None were asked.
    5) Old Business:  
a) Discussion: Building Committee Report:
i: Project Timeline and Potential Vote:

    Update on the project timeline – based on the need for a District wide vote the 

    Timeline has been extended.  Discussion ensued.  Mr. Leddy stated that the best    

    time for this project to got to vote would be November of 2022.  He stated that 

    there could be parts of the project that The District could start sooner such as 

    purchasing a compactor.  He noted the need for a new baler and is considering

    how much the District would want to spend on this purchase.  Pricing for the 

    compactor will run approximately 110K, the baler approximately 150K.  He 

    noted that he is exploring paying for these with District reserves.  Discussion.

    Additional funding and grants were discussed.  Mr. Voegele asked that a balance

    Sheet be included with the next finance report.  Mr. Doremus made a motion to 

    Move forward with research on both the baler and compactor.  Ms. Tuck 
    seconded, all were in favor and the motion passed.

ii:  Approve Design Completion

1.  Cross Engineering: Finalize Site Plan; Building Designs

Cross engineering has given us the numbers to continue the contract with them to complete the design and permitting includes civil designs for approximately 92K and permitting at 14K.  Discussion ensued.
Mr. Doremus made the motion to approve the design and permitting contract with Cross Engineering.  Mr. Green seconded.  All were in favor and the motion passed.

2.  Dave Nightingale:  HHW Facility:

We have a proposal from Mr. Nightingale to assist with the design of the HHW storage facility.  Mr. Nightingale noted working with the Central VT District and that he has been speaking with Mr. Backer about this project.

Mr. Leddy laid out the HHW plan for the board.  He noted the office space above and storage below.  Discussion of safety for employees working above this area ensued as well as handicap accessibility.  Mr. Voegele asked Mr. Nightingale about the dangers and liabilities of putting staff above the storage area below.  Mr. Nightingale discussed problematic materials particularly flammable liquids and how the design allows these materials to be completely separated in an area that does not allow contaminants to move to other areas.  He discussed the sprinkler system for this area as fire is a concern.  Area has 4” cement walls with fire safe doors and is highly engineered with explosion proof fixtures and wiring.  Lithium batteries were discussed in relation to safety and current procedure.

           iii:  Compactor and Baler Priority:  Discussed under Directors Report
5) New Meeting Structure and Committee Schedule:
Mr. Voegele asked the board to consider for public accountability and to improve efficiency of board meetings to have regular committee meetings who would present pertinent issues to the board with questions asked of staff if needed.  He asked that all board members be involved with committees.  He presented a meeting format that includes reports from each committee on Finance, Operations, Administration, the Building Project Committee, and the Executive Committee.  Discussion occurred.

Mr. Doremus had a couple of suggestions that he would like to have an Executive Director report at each meeting and secondly he would like a detailed finance discussion not at every meeting but periodically.  Mr. Clark commented on the Charter Ordinance and Admin Committee that he believes they overlap to some extent, and suggested changes to those two committees to more equitably split the duties.  Policy work was discussed.  He discussed personnel hiring assistance normally tasked to the admin committee which he believed should be the executive committee.

Mr. Voegele noted that all suggestions will be reviewed and further discussed.

Quorum and Vacant Board Seats were discussed.  Mr. Leddy noted that the District will make a concerted effort to assist the towns with vacant representation for their town.  Discussion of how we can assist ensued.  Vacant Seats – Enosburg, Sheldon, Berkshire, Franklin and Grand Isle.
 6) Presentation of Draft FY2023 Budget – Staff Recommendation:  Forward
     To the Finance Committee.

     The draft budget was presented to the board.  Some discussion occurred.  It was 

     Recommended that the Finance Committee meet to review and recommend to the full
     Board.  Mr. Leddy informed the board of the process in developing the draft budget.
6) Other Business:   Discussion of Material Collection Including Plastics and Polystyrene.
Board Adjourned at 8:35
